
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES APRIL 15, 2025                6:00PM  

  

The April meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, 

Petska, and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the 

Wisconsin Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation 

from the Clerk that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The March 10, 2025 regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed with a motion from 

Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input:  There being no public input, it was closed. 

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried. 

 

CLA Audit has been reviewed by the supervisors and will be placed on file. 

 

Chairman Pohl covered the Road Review meeting with work to be done on Woodland Drive from Johnston 

to Cottage Lane, Lakeshore Road from Ravine to WestShore driveway and Maplewood Road from 147 to 

bridge deck.  No chip sealing will be done in 2025 and crack filling will be done on other roads as needed. 

 

Temporary Beer Garden Application was received and discussed for an event at Port Sandy Bay Pizza on 

Saturday, June 14, 2025.  A motion was made by Petska and seconded by Petska to approve the temporary 

application as long as fencing is provided on the parking lot and motion was carried with Supervisor Chase 

abstaining. 

 

Reports were given by Highway Supervisor Kobes, Ambulance Board Member Kobes, Recycling Manager 

Wachholz, Constable Dan Liermann and Fire Chief Leichtfuss.  Chief Leichtfuss reported that the Fire 

Department is working on a reciprocal mutual aid contract with the City of Two Rivers Fire Department 

and that it will be brought to the Town Board for approval.  He also asked that a letter be sent to Manitowoc 

County with regard to residents being charged if the County Highway Department is called to a fire scene.   

The feeling is that the residents pay county taxes and should not be billed for any type of service that would 

be needed. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:36pm, motion 

carried. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

 

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


